BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 14 September 2015
	
	

	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Bennett, Bunyard, Lord and Miss Beardshall.
Mrs T Lovell (Parish Clerk), Mrs A Corner (Senior Council Officer) and PC Malcolm Kirk.


	126/2015/16
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Mrs Wellstead, Withey, Mrs Chesters, Miss De Groot, Bonds and Mrs Chugg.

	
	
	

	127/2015/16
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	None

	128/2015/16
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Bennett declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 139/2015/16, as he is Vice Chairman of Braunton Football Club.

Cllr Bennett declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 144/2015/16, as he is the Parish Council representative.



	129/2015/16 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	130/2015/16
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 August 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 24 August 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
 (N/C)



	131/2015/16
	Police
	Malcolm Kirk reported an incident involving 20 people fighting at the George Hotel last weekend.  SQ had refused to serve 2 males from outside the village.  They then visited the George to use the toilet, started arguing with locals and when asked to leave they retaliated by breaking windows.  They were charged with being Drunk and Disorderly, Criminal Damage and Assault. Both premises were reported to have acted responsibly.
On 9 September a traffic initiative was held in the centre of Braunton for more than 2 hours.  There were 6 drivers caught  jumping red lights, 3 using mobile phones, 8 without seat belts and 2 with no insurance or MOT.  The exercise was to educate rather than enforce.  It was resource intensive with PCSOs spotting at the traffic lights and PCs stopping cars further up.
There have been reports of anti-social behaviour and graffiti at Braunton Recreation Ground.  
Update from the crime spree in early August.  A male is under arrest and will be charged shortly.



	132/2015/16
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £2,103.52.

(b) RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for September 2015 be noted

(N/C)

 

	133/2015/16
	SME Engagement to investigate resilience against flooding: An opportunity to build SME resilience at a local level


	The Council noted the attached briefing received from Dr. Bingunath Ingirige, Senior Lecturer at the University of Salford.  The Council further noted it, along with local businesses, had received a very informative presentation from Dr Bingunath Ingirige in relation to his study. 

	134/2015/16

	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Clerk chase Andy Bell regarding progress made with the Shoreline Management Plan.  


	135/2015/16
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member for Planning Cllr Bennett, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 


	136/2015/16

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	The Chairman read an email from Devon County Cllr Mrs Chugg (not present).  The traffic lights have been reinstated again on the A361 at the Chivenor Cross development. The works have not progressed as quickly as hoped, so in order to complete the works before the planned road closure of the B3230 through Muddiford in late October, permission has been granted by Devon County Council Highway Co-Ordination team to allow works to take place over a full working day. Consideration has been taken into account over the delays this will cause at peak times but this was countered by the prospect of a clash with the closure on the B3230 which has already been postponed so as not to clash. It was considered that allowing working longer daytime hours was the preferred option.


	137/2015/16
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	Cllr Lucas reported that the Council had been quiet during August.  Meetings are still being held in Barnstaple Rugby Club and they are steadily improving. 

	138/2015/16

	Braunton Flood Update

	a. Flood Warden’s Report

Ben Byrom apologised for the North Devon Journal Article being incorrect as it was not proof read.  He reported that 2 men all the way from Tiverton had been sent out by Devon County Council Highways to clean out the road culvert outlet drain at the river Caen bridge.  Score Bridge culvert is also partially silted. Cost is over £10,000 to clear it so the Environment Agency have had to go out to tender.  Work started today but not best conditions.  Aquatic weeds – need to keep reminding the Environment Agency to prevent delay in works happening.

Ben and Patrick have been invited to National Flood Forum in London on 2 December to give a presentation.  They are 1 of 6 communities invited.  

Following the Jacobs report only 1 of 8 projects has cost benefit which is the automatic pump in Caen Street.  Jacobs have gone into detail with the pump scheme and is estimated at £400,000.  Ben is hopeful that this could be in by next April.  It would be automatic with a manual override.  He is still concerned that it is the river coming up the drains which causes the flooding.  

The Council thanked Mr Byrom for his report and wished him and Mr Farrelly good luck with their presentation in December.

b. Devon County Council Flood Risk Management Team

The Council noted an update report received from Devon County Council Flood Risk Management team regarding progress with proposed flood improvements works in Braunton, attached as Appendix A.   The Council further considered a request to close off the Caen Street entrance of the car park for three consecutive evenings during October.  This would enable Devon County Council to gain access to a manhole which sits in the middle of the car park junction on to Caen Street.  To allow them to carry out high pressure water jetting and CCTV pipe survey to access the current drainage system.

RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission to Devon County Council to close off the Caen Street entrance to the car park whilst these works are in progress.
(N/C)



	
	
	Cllr Bennett declared a non-Pecuniary interest.


	139/2015/16

	Braunton Renewable Energy Feasibility Study

	Cllr Brad Bunyard explained that applications for pre-registration and pre-accreditation for receiving the current higher rate Feed in Tariffs (FITs) must be submitted by 30 September 2015.  Commercial Energy Performance Certificates (EPCs) would need to be obtained for properties of less than 50kw.  From January the tariffs change to zero or 1p per k/w.  
Funding for the EPCs has been applied for.

RESOLVED: That
a. the Clerk to send out a letter to everyone who has been identified as a potential site for roof / ground mounted Solar PV. Providing them with information regarding their options for community energy and to impress upon them the need to act as a matter of urgency.  

b. Cllr Bunyard to be appointed as the Council’s representative, to liaise with and support organisations who wish to pre-register.

(N/C)

	
	
	

	140/2015/16
	Public Conveniences
	North Devon Council are currently reviewing its public conveniences and have given the Parish Council until 30 September 2015 to apply to take on the Caen Street Public Conveniences.  The Clerk tabled projected annual running costs. It was noted that there were many variable costs which could be between £12,000 and £21,000 per annum.  There is potential to reduce costs consideration could be given to a Community Building Trust to help reduce non-domestic rate charges.
RESOLVED: That the Council expresses a strong interest but requests an extension so that a decision can be deferred to a future Full Council Meeting when more members are present.
(N/C)



	141/2015/16
	Grass Cutting
	Following the Devon County Council ‘Tough Choices’ stakeholder consultation, a change relating to Devon County Council’s highway grass cutting service took place during early 2015. Grass cutting on roadsides has now been limited to maintaining visibility at bends and junctions, and to provide visibility to signs.  Council considered an offer of financial assistance from Devon County to take over the maintenance of County grass verges from April 2016.

RESOLVED: That
a. agree in principle to accept financial assistance of £4,016 to take over the maintenance of County grass verges, subject to further negotiations regarding terms of the agreement.

b. investigate whether there is any funding available from North Devon Biosphere to encourage ‘Wild’ verges.  
(N/C)



	142/2015/16
	North Devon Community Fund
	RESOLVED: That the Council applies to the North Devon Community Fund for £7,212 towards maintenance of its rural community verges.
(N/C)

	
	
	

	143/2015/16
	Velator Quay


	The Council noted the report from Cllr Lord regarding the future management of Velator Quay.  He also reported that the information boards are in storage ready for installation.

RESOLVED:  
a. That the Council seek advice in writing from North Devon Council and the Environment Agency regarding their remit for removal of abandoned boats.
b. Obtain advice from NDC Environmental Health regarding their experience with the River Taw.
(N/C)

Cllr Bennett declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	144/2015/16
	Heating First Floor Bakehouse Centre


	The Council considered quotes to replace the underfloor heating with radiators on the first floor at Braunton Museum from:
· G K Hubbard

· Pete Adams

· Furber Heating Ltd

RESOLVED: That the Council appoints Pete Adams at a cost of £665.
(N/C)



	145/2015/16
	Telephone Box at Knowle
	The Council considered costs associated with the installation of a defibrillator in the phone kiosk at Knowle.  
RESOLVED: That the Council will supply replacement pads, replacement batteries, insurance and an unmetered electricity supply.
(N/C)



	146/2015/16
	Items to Note
	Items (a) & (b) were received and noted.




	
	
	


The meeting closed at 9.07 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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